## MINUTES ON MEETING OF COMMITTEE ON STUDENT LIVING CONDITIONS

Sant Salvania

The Committee on Student Living Conditions under the direction of Miss Florence Black, chairman, met at 9:00 a.m. Saturday, February 21, in the office of the Adviser of Women, 220 Frank Strong Hall. All members of the committee--Dr. Allen, Dr. Canuteson, Mr. Ambrosius, Mr. Clark, Mr. Werner, Miss Meguiar, and Miss Black were present.

Miss Black announced that a sub-committee of the following persons--Miss Meguiar, Mr. Werner, and Mr. Ambrosius--had been appointed to handle the details regarding controversial issues between householders and students and to make financial adjustments.

Miss Black stated that the purpose of the meeting was to learn about the problems with which the committee would generally be concerned. Miss Meguiar and Miss Miller presented to each member of the committee a statement covering the following questions on housing of students—fire protection, lighting, furnishings, heating, regulations regarding size of rooms and bath room facilities, health of students, inspection service, price fixation, financial adjustments with a citation of present regulations regarding length of contract of residence and penalties for default.

Dr. Canuteson, reporting on problems of student health, pointed out that the purpose of the health service is to provide medical attention to students, physical examinations, advice on corrective defects, certain teaching work, and work on cooperative enterprises with other agencies involving housing conditions, and general welfare of the student in the class room—lighting, heating, nutrition, and environment. Medical care of the sick is a small part of the service, but the work at the University of Kansas began as hospitalization and dispensary service for the sick.